PBL Leadership =

0St

Conference

by Tracey Moats

The Phi Beta Lambda
State Leadership Conference will
be held April 24 on the Glenville
State College campus.

PBL is a professional
business organization which
promotes business majors and
students taking business courses
10 excell in areas relating to
business.

colleges sec our campus.”

The conference includes
competitions and the election of
next year's state officers. The
competitions are job interview,
computer concept, and other
written and oral skills events.
Winners will be sent to Chicago,
Illinois for the Phi Beta Lambda
National Leadership Conference
in July for further competition.

LI

We’re excited about being

the host this year.

We get to

let the other colleges see our

campus."”

-Edward Henline
PBL president

_

Members from 11 PBL
Chapters across West Virginia will
travel to the GSC campus for the
annual business meeting. GSC
student and PBL president, Ed
Henline, commented, "We're
excited about being the host this
year. We get 1o let the other

The PBL Chapter at GSC
received its charter in 1979. There
are currently 17 PBL members at
GSC. Henline added that PBL
gives its members a large sense of
responsibility and helps to get them
ready for the business world.
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Glenville State Celebrates
Thirteenth GSC Week
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"The Rednecks,” overall winners of the Spring Carnival games, enjoy a sunny day at the Spring Carnival,

i

just one event in a week long celebration of Glenville State College. photo by Heather Messenger
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Academic Affars Announces Faculty Promotions

Dr. J. Lowell Peterson,
Glenville State College vice
president for academic affairs, is
pleased to announce that three
faculty members have been granted
promotion to become effective
with the 1992-93 academic year.

Carolyn Grove has been
promoted to the rank of associate
professor of mathematics.

Grove has 17 years
teaching experience in public
schools and 11 years expericnce
at GSC.

Grove has an AB. in
mathematics and physicalscience
from Glenville State, an M.A. in
mathematics from West Virginia
University,and is working toward
an M.S. in computer science.

She is a member of many
civic and professional
organizations, including National
Council of Teachers of
Mathematics, West Virginia
Council of Teachers of

Mathematics, American
Association of University Women,
West Virginia Software Valley
Association, Gilmer County
Industrial Development
Association, and St. Matthew
United Methodist Church.

Grove is a resident of
Weston.

Dennis J. Wemm has been
promoted to the rank of associate
professor of oral communications.

Wemm has nine years of
teaching experience in higher
education, four of which have been
at Glenville State.

Wemm has a B.EA. from
Kent State University, an M.A.
from the University of Akron, and
an M.F.A. from the University of
Massachusetts at Amherst.

Wemm is a member of
many civic and professional
organizations, including West
Virginia Theatre Conference
(president-elect), Southeastern

Carolyn Grove

Theatre Conference, Association
for Theatre in Higher Education,
and St. Mark's Episcopal Church.

Wemm is a resident of
Glenville.

Gayle Burkowski has
been promoted to the rank of
assistant professor of English.

Burkowski has seven

please be sure

Easter Break - Gheck-Out Procedure

The residence halls will be closed on Thursday, April 16 at 5:00 p.m. and

will re-open on Monday, April 20 at 12:00 noon. Lunch will be the last

meal served on Thursday, April 16. Dinner will be the first meal served
on Monday, April 20. Classes begin on Tuesday, Apnl 21.

Before leaving the residence hall for the break,

that:

1. You have unplugged everything in your room
(clocks, stereos, etc.).

2. You have turned out all lights.

3. Your curtains and windows are closed.

4. Your door is locked (and windows).

Please note that the college is not responsible
for anything stolen from your room. We will be
checking your rooms to see that you have complied
with the above requests.

Money Is Serious

SO IS VANDALISM!!

On April 2, the library collected

a $100.00 fine for removing pages
from a journal. The library will continue

to protect your resource materials.

Classified Ads

ALASKA SUMMER
EMPLOYMENT-fisheries.
Eam $5000+/month.

Free transportation!

Room and board!

Over 8000 openings.

No experience

necessary. MALE or
FEMALE. = For employment
program call Student
Employment Services at
1-206-545-4155 ext. 284
S SV N TRy T WA T

Dennis Wemm

years of public school teaching
experience and three years college-
level teaching experience.

She hasaB.A. in English
education from Glassboro State
College, an M.A. in education from
West Virginia University, and an
A.B.D. from Indiana University
of Pennsylvania. She is currently

N

Gayle Burkowski

working on a dissertation dealinﬁ;
with collaboration of peer writing

£roups on compulters. &
Burkowski is a member
of Delta Kappa Gamma.

She was a resident d)'
Braxton County for 13 years ar
is now a resident of Glenville.

News from RFK Library

Who was Robert E Kidd!

Have you ever wondered
who Robert F. Kidd was? As much
as we use the library that bears his
name, we should know some facts
about this great man.

Robert Franklin Kidd was
born in Upshur County in 1853.
In 1882 he became the principal
of Glenville Normal School, which
later became Glenville State
College.  Kidd remained at
Glenville Normal School until
1884. He then began practicing

law, and in 1887 he was elected 1o
the West Virginia House of
Delegates. '

Kidd served as a member
of the West Virginia State Senataly
from 1899 1o 1915, and again from
1922 10 1927. 3

Robert F. Kidd died in
1930. A memorial service was
held in his honor in the Hall ofthe:
House of Delegates on Mareh:
12, 19313 -

Come in and

Low Price

GSC Campus Co-op

new line of spring apparel.

- Quality Merchandise

check out our

must be typed.
holiday,
April 22,

1992.

Submission Policy

Submissions to The Mercury

are due on the Tuesday one week
prior to publication.
Due to the
we will not publish on

All submissions
Easter
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AME: Kim Fletcher
RANK: freshman
AJOR: nursing

I favont
o |

OMETOWN: Charleston, WV
ANSWER: "Spring carnival and morc participation by students."

NAME: Stephanie Graves
RANK: sophomore

MAJOR: sports management
HOMETOWN: Jane Lew, WV
ANSWER: "The carnival, all the different games and everybody
getting together, also the food is really good. Just makesure they get
the hypnotist to come back, everything else is A O.K."

pit of G3C Week
ke t0 s neat year

photos by Heather Messenger

NAME: Yasahiro Maeda

RANK: sophomore

MAJOR: administrative science

HOMETOWN: Wakjawama, Japan

ANSWER: "The picnic, to keep secing it get better each year."

NAME: Kermit Moore
RANK: sophomore
MAJOR: history
HOMETOWN: Lewisburg, WV

ANSWER: "Blowing up balloons, and helicopter rides."

NAME: Shannon Bailey

POSITION: cashier, kitchen helper

HOMETOWN: Glenville, WV

ANSWER: "I enjoy working the dance, everything is fine the way it
is."
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You Can’t Please
All of the People
All of the Tim

by Rebecca Hufford

Every Tuesday, I sort through everything that has been
received by this office and decide which items will be published in the
next issue. There are many factors to be taken into consideration, a
few of which I will explain.

First of all, the submission must have reached us by the
deadline. Almost every issue of The Mercury contains a statement
explaining the deadline for items submitted for publication, but in
case you've missed it, items must be received by the Tuesday one week
prior to publication. It takes time to plan everything that goes into
this newspaper and to decide how to present it. Some people don't
seem to understand this and invariably call on Monday afternoon
(press day) wanting (0 submit something.

Another factor I must consider is the appropriateness of the
material. If the item just isn't college newspaper material (i.c.
political campaign promos) or if the same subject has been covered
previously, I will choose to publish something else. Sometimes I
wonder if the only items some people read are the ones they submit
themselves. So please read the paper before you submit something -
someonc may have beaten you to it.

Finally, if I receive something from an individual or department
that hasn't submitted anything previously, I am more inclined to
publish that item rather than devoting space repeatedly to the same
person or department. The Glenville Mercury is a forum for the
campus community, and we encourage your submissions.

a )
The
Glenville State College
Mercury Staff
Editor-in-Chief Rebecca Hufford
Assistant Editor Jon Criner
Photographic Editor Chris Derico
Layout Jon Criner
Sean Griffith
Circulation Manager Angela Gill
Proofreaders Jon Criner
Sean Griffith
Stephanie Phillips
Cartoonist Jon Criner
Advertising Manager Karen Schoolcraft
Typists Richard Clark
Kim Sees
Stephanie Phillips
Photographers Chris Derico
IHeather Messenger
Tina Messenger
Sports Reporter Sean Davis
Reporters Jon Criner
Kari McCallister
Tracey Moats
Stephanie Phillips
Anthoney Riffe
Advisor Lisa Booth
- —J

The Glenville Mercury is published weekly during the school year for $6 per
ycar. POSTMASTER: Send address changes to The Glenville Mercury,
Box 207, Glenville State College, Glenville, WV 26351,

Lisa Booth, 200 High Street, Glenville, WV 26351-1292; Rebecca Hufford,
200 High Street, Glenville, WV 26351-1292; Angela Gill, 200 High Strect,
Glenville, WV 26351-1292

Total number of copies-2000; Paid circulation-1690; Mail subscription-23;
Total circulation-1713; Free distribution by inail-187; Total distribution-
1900; Copics not distributed-50.
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Casino Night

Casino night was held in the |
ballroom of the Heflin Student Center

on Monday from 6-8 p.m. Winners
were Paul Buren, $25; Marla Corley,
$15; Matt Hagner, $10

Students enjoyed hitting their teachers in the eye with cream pies.

Pie In The Face

" Remember that 20-page J’i
term paper you made me 5
write.....!" _ S

Dr. Billips deals on Casino Night.

Balloons & Ice Cream

Balloons and ice creamm were
served in the amphitheatre each
day from 11:30 am. - 1 p.m.

Students concentrate on their cards at Bingo Night.

Bingo Night

Bingo night was held in the Verona
Maple Room of the Heflin Student Center
on Wednesday from 5-6:30 p.m.

photos by Heather
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Game Show Night

Game show night was held
in the ballroom of ﬂ%e Heflin Student
Center on Monday from 6-8 p.m.
Winners were- First place: Billy Hurst,
Brad Frum, and Justin Rowan, $25:
Second Place: Carla Hanna, Jane Firl,
and Kathy I.. Roach, $1-5.

&

Everyone loves the gopher!

GSC Week Mascot

This year’s GSC Week
mascot was the gopher.

photo by Heather ﬁessenger

It was all team work on Game Show Night.  pholo by Heather Mnger
Spring Carnival

The Spring Carnival was held at the
football field on Thursday from 3-7 p.m.

The picnic is always a favorite part of GSC Week. photo by Chris Derico

Campus Picnic

A picnic for the entire campus
community was held at the football
field on Thursday from 3-7 p.m.

Don't drop that egg, Lori! photo by Heather Messenger
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at Southern Regional

The GSC golfers placed
second at the West Virginia
Conference Southern Regional,
being beaten out by the University
of Charleston by one stroke, 306-
307. The two-day tournament was

held at the Scarlet Oaks Country
Club in Poca on Sunday and
Monday, April 5 and 6.

Michael Barrett was again
the low man, shooting a 74 over
the the two-day tournament.

Patrick Geraghty and Mike Stills
bothshota 77, Colin Cassidy shot
a79 and Vance Fitzsimmons shot
an 83; although only the top four
scores counted toward the final
team scores.

Intramural Golf

Tourney Announced

The Intramural program
will hold a Golf Tournament on
April 15 or April 21. Sign ups are

April 15. Each team can submit a
maximum of three people per team.
The tournament will be held at

have additional questions contact
Intramural Director Steve Harold
at Ext. 282.

now being taken until Wednesday, the Glenville Golf Club. If you
CARNEGIE MELLON INVITATIONAL
April 12,1992
EVENT MEN'S RESULTS TIME PLACE
400 Meter Dash Jessie Giles 50.14 1st place
110 High Hurdles Kent Pilant 14.72* 3rd place
400 Int. Hurdles Kent Pilant 56.43 4th place
4X100 Relay Pilant, Giles, Robinson, Mann  42.21* 4th place
4X400 Relay Clark, Pilant, Giles, Robinson ~ 3:27.45 6th place
Pole Vault Tony Wilson 12'6" Sth place
~ Long Jump Aaron Mann 20'9 3/4" 4th place
* New School Record WOMEN'S RESULTS
EVENT TIME PLACE
400 meter relay GSC 52.84 3rd
High jump Jennifer Bennett 4'10" 4th
110 meter hurdles Shelley Coffman 16.7 3rd
Long jump Crystal Karluk 15'10" 4th
400 meter hurdles Shelley Coffman 1:10.68 4th
1,600 meter relay GSC 4:46.67 Sth
Discus Nikki Hardman 9912" 7th
100 meters Stephanie Cumerledge 13.7 7th
5,000 meters Katrina Riggleman 20:55.0 8th
Results of GSC Week Intramural Competition
Billiards Men Women
Winner Steve Sturm (Longducks) Tina Cunningham (BFH)
Runner-up Scott Cochran (Legends) Susan Smith (Adidas)
Horseshoes
Winner Scott Cochran (Legends) Nikki Cale (BFH)
Runner-up Joey Lloyd (Longducks) June Shriver (BFH)
Ping Pong
Winner Dan Powell (Nakeds) Tina Cunningham (BFH)
Runner-up Lance Mardley (Legends) Nikki Cale (BFH)

Pioneers’ Blue
and White Game

Set for April 23

The GSC football team
began spring drills on April 6, for
preparation for the coming season
and for the annual Blue - White
Football Game set for April 23 at
7 p.m. at the Pioneer Field. The
game is free of charge and is open
to the public. All are encouraged
to attend.

According to head coach
Rich Rodriguez, the coaches will
hold a draft and play a live game

with the exception of the kicking
game. "The key has been the
returning players are getting better,
and they know the system," said
Rodriguez, "Everything has gone
pretty well with the exception of
the weather."

All the football coaches,
staff, and players wanted to thank
all those individuals who helped
with the team’s Lift-a-thon.

GSC INTRAMURALS
Team Standings as of Friday, April 10

WOMEN
POINTS

1. Glenville Heat 1321

2. BFH 869

3. Adidas 855

4. Pickens Ladies 379

5. CRU 335

6. Townies 301

MEN

1. Nakeds 898
2. Longducks 881
3. Legends 791
4. Nads 637
5. TCB 556
6. Staff 476
7. UBA 444
8. Bulls 440
9. Flight Crew 3n
10. Kamikazi 310
11. Kamikazi II 225
12. Just Did It 173
13. Glenville Gunners 155
14. TKE 140
15. Vulcans 138
16. Shakers 100
17. Brew Crew ] 4

65C Baskedball Camps 1992

July 12-17 Girls
July 19-24 Boys

Students entering
Sth through 12th grade levels
are eligible to register.
Register Now!

Deadline is June 15!

For additional information call;
(304) 462-7361 ext. 105

¢

f
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Zs & E=cze casiomcents

by Anthoney Riffe would convince the volunteersof also a volunteer who got the
Hypnotist Jon Lautrec theirownnudityandthenudityof experience of being hypnotized.
performed before a packed house the crowd. The skeptics were Kory seeemed to have other
in the Art and Music Building quieted when Lautrec lit a book reasons for enjoying being
Auditorium at 830 p.m. on of matches and passed it under hypnotized when he said, "It was
Tuesday, April 7. The hypnotist the hands of his deeply intranced an experience, an unusual
amazed the crowd with his hypnotic volunteers. experience. Yeah, it was like he
powers, and students enjoyed the Jerry Schill, student, had control over you. I liked the
show, as well as being part of it. comented about how it felt tobe part when he said the audience
The real show started as hypnotized by saying, "It was wierd, was naked. A few people looked
volunteers from the crowd were he tells you to do something and  good."
hypnotized. Lautrecwas very funny you justdoit. Thefire [is] onyour Ella Burge, who was also
as he injected humor into his act. hand and you can't even feel it. astudent volunteer, explained how
Once the volunteers weredeepin You can't open your eyes. You she thought it was possible to be
a trance, Lautrec made them can hearwhatisgoingonbutyou hypnotized by saying, "I think it's
believe that he was naked and don't haveanycontroloverit. It's the power of suggestion. If you
needless.to say a few of the female for real.” believe him then what ever he Hypnotist Jon Lautrec has volunteers under his spell.
faces turned red. Later, Lautrec Bill Kory, student, was says you'll believe him." photo by Chris Derico

Variety Show & Spring Ball
The Variety Show was held from 7 p.m. to

8:30 p.m. in the Art & Music Auditorium on Friday

and the Spring Ball was held on Saturday from

9 pm. to 12 p.m. in the Ballroom.

Ann Smith won the variety show.
(left and above) GSC students enjoy the Spring Ball. photo by Chris Derico
photos by Heather Messenger

GIL-CO PHARMACY

32 E. Main Street
462-8300
Health and Beauty Aids
Clove Drug Member
Film Developing

your help we can iclean up our
state’s beautiful .streams.

Mon-Fri 8:30-6:30 Saturday 8:30-2:00
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DILBERT® by Scott Adams

oWl

DON'T MIND ME
TODAY. .. IT'S ALMOST
TINE FOR MY "FRIEND”
TO VISIT

)

e C

7 N

3 Adems

THAT'S FUNNY...I
LJOULD THINK YOU'D
BE IN A GOOD 0ooD
IF A FRIEND WERE
GOING TO VISIT.

© 1992 Urvied Faaturs Synascave inc

- g

PEANUTS®

LIKE A COBRA.
=

SHE LOOKED PUFFY,
BUT SHE STRUCK

£,

T NG5 415

by Charles M. Shultz

© 1992 United Festure Syndicate. inc.

YOUR STUPID DO6& TOOK | | TRY 6IVING THAT'S A | |BUT WHATS HE DOING | | T CAN'T HEAR
MY BLANKETAGAIN!| | HIM A 600D HERE ANYWAY? WHY | |YOU..T THINK

HOW DO T GET IT BACK | | COOKIE.. IDEA... | [DOESN'T HE STAY HOME?| | THE LINE HAS

WITHOUT A BI6 FIGHT 7 GONE DEAD.

Do you like ro draw?

IF SO, THE MERCURY IS LOOKING FOR A
CARTOONIST FOR THE 1992 FALL SEMESTER

Artist must have a matare style of humor

P, while

AN

along with compatent drawing ability

ing on the Mercury you will be
qupdmﬂhhﬂnmﬁzﬂz
)

New Styles of Comic Art ]
A Chance to be Published

m Jonathan Criner

CorelDRAW

Advertising Skills

Honest Criticism

Assistant Editor
462-7361 Ext. 290

We can help
you find
MONEY

FOR
COLLEGE

Every Student is Eligible
for Financial Aid

* Comprehensive Database — over 200.000 kstings represent over
$10 billion in pnvate sector financial aid ey =g
T — nts to awards based on infol
?om E:bdcr:e car:\:;cr;;%:tf;";s hemage. and academx interests
* Unique Awards — our research deparment has located scholarships for
gotf caddies, lefi-handed students, cheerleaders, non-smokers, and more
* Guarantee — we will find at least seven sources of pnvate sector financal
aid, or we will refund your money
For more information and our FREE brochure, please
complete and mail the coupon below.

——— T — G —— ——— ——————

Please send FREE scholarship information to:

|
l Name
{ pot.
l Cay Sae ____Zo
l Year n School
I Nl DKSC-SL04L
| MaiTo: DeKay PC Associates
' 1000 Kimberly Circle
I Fairmont, WV 26554
Phone (304) 363-8663

r
|
|
|
|
|
|

e ARl

The Theta Alpha cast of
Alpha Psi Omega held its last
meeting on Wednesday, April 1.
Elections were held for next year.
The results are: Jackie Carter,
director; Kelly Weiser, stage

TKE

The Iota Omega Chapter
of Tau Kappa Epsilon is
sponsoring a fund raising project
for the Gilmer County Jr. Baseball
Team 9-12. Donation cups are
placed throughout the community
in those establishments that were
kind and responsible enough to

AZ.

The Theta Xi Chapter of
the Delta Zeta Sorority held their
meetingon Sunday, April 5,at the
Delta Zeta house. During the
meeting, we discussed the issues
on the results of our Province IV
State Dayweekend. We metall of
the Delta Zetas throughout the
state of West Virginia. Sisters
from Marshall, Concord,
Fairmont, West Liberty, Shepherd
and Tech. Our chapter brought
back a few awards: Quota award,
Outstanding Achievement award
and Quiz Bowl award. Twoofour

% AYWYO

manager; Lori Crouter, business
manager; Angie Cox, historian/
public relations.

The new officers will
accept their duties next fall. Plans
were made for future fund raisers.

accept them. We would like to
thank them and their patrons for
help in giving the baseball team a
helping hand. :

Our shotgun raffle was
won by Emory Frymyer of
Glenville. The drawing was held
on Wednesday, April 1. We thank

pledges were recognized for being
Model Pledge: Dee Rowley, Fall
pledge class; and Monica Langford
for Spring pledge class.

We would like to thank
Tau Kappa Epsilon for
participating with us at GSC week
relay races. It was great having
you on our team. We also had a
good time on the Pioneer Fued
and the Roommate games.

Monica Langford
received her Big Sis, Kelley Reese
on April 6. Congratulations to
both of you. Carry on the family!

Anawards banquet and initiation
is being held on Sunday, April 26,
A general meeting for all
prospective members will be held
on April 15.

everyone for their participation
in the raffle. Thank you very
much.

Don't forget about the
TKE softball tournament on April
25 at Ceder Creek State Park
Come out and enjoy the fun and
games!

Upcoming events for ou
sorority include:

1.  Easter "party of
Wednesday, April 15. We wil
reveal our "secret bunny" an
exchange gifts.

2. Spring formal ol
Saturday, April 25 at the Derricl
Lounge.

Thanks to all of the girl
who came to our hat party. W
had fun and hope you come bacl
down again. Hope everyone enjoy
Easter break.



